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OUR STUDENTS AND STAFF EXCEL 
Chess Club Competition 
Congratulations to our amazing chess players who 
participated in our Chess Club Competition on 
Wednesday, 13 November 2013.  The Advanced 
Section was won by Ivy 4/5B and Jacob 2W and the   
Intermediate Section was won by Noah 2/3G.  All 
students were awarded participation certificates. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations Coral Bottell - Volunteer 
Congratulations to Coral Bottell, one of our dedicated 
volunteers, who was a Finalist in the 2013 NSW Senior 
Person of the Year Awards presented by Stephen 
Bromhead MP.  Coral has been volunteering at our 
school for many years, most recently she has 
volunteered every morning for the past five years with 
Mrs Godfree in 2/3G.  Thank you Coral for your 
tireless support of our students in assisting with 
literacy, numeracy, writing, spelling and providing one 
on one support.  Thank you Coral! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Yr 5/6 Girls - Enlightened Education 
Co-founder of the Enlighten Education 
program, Dannielle Miller, recently visited 
Pacific Palms Public School and inspired our Year 
5 and Year 6 girls. The program focused on 
topics such as self and body esteem, friendship 
skills and building confidence. The message of 
the day was love yourself for who you are. 
Rather than telling girls what to do, the focus 
was on informing and empowering them through 
an engaging range of experiences that the girls 
thoroughly enjoyed from start to finish.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

WELCOME TO THE DAYS AHEAD 
The following events are happening over the 
coming days and weeks: 
 

UP AND COMING EVENTS CALENDER 
Fri, 15 Nov Happy Start from 9.30 to 12.00 
Fri, 15 Nov Assembly in the hall @ 2 pm – 

Recorder group 
Mon, 18 Nov P & C Meeting – AGM @ 1.30 pm 

at school 
Thurs, 28 Nov Support Team Speeches 
Thurs, 5 Dec High School Orientation for Yr 6 

students 
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INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS 
 

IMPORTANT END OF YEAR DIARY DATES 
Thu, 12 Dec Junior End of Year Concert @ 10 am 

in the hall 
Thu, 12 Dec Year 6 Farewell Dinner @ 5.30 pm at 

Pacific Palms Surf Club 
Thu, 12 Dec Senior Disco (Yr 3 – Yr 6) @ 7.00 pm 

in the hall 
Mon, 16 Dec Senior Presentation Night @ 6 pm in 

the hall 
Wed, 18 Dec Grand Final of the Talent Quest 
Wed, 18 Dec Year 6 March Out 

 

Talent Quest 
Auditions are being held on Wednesdays at lunch time 
and recess until the end of term.  Students who have 
registered will be advised when their audition will be 
held. (Students are not required to wear costumes for 
auditions). The Grand Final of the Talent Quest will be 
held on our last school day - Wednesday, 18 December.   
 

Helpers Needed for Challenge Forster Triathlon - 
Saturday, 23 November 2013  
Our school is supporting the Challenge Forster 
Triathlon by providing volunteers to run the drinks 
station near the Recky between 2pm and 5pm. Helpers 
will be handing out drinks as competitors ride past, 
and managing the drinks station. We need at least 6 
adults. Children are welcome to come along and help 
too. We will earn $1000 for the afternoon and a bonus 
$100 if the volunteers dress up! If you are able to 
help on the day please contact Petra Richter on 0407 
014 928.  You do not need to stay for the whole 
afternoon.  Just an hour of your time would be much 
appreciated. Thank you.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Champion Nominations  
The School Champion Committee is currently 
seeking nominations for the 2013 School 
Champion. The committee is seeking 
recommendations from the community for any 
past students of Pacific Palms Public School 
who have achieved international recognition in 
their field of expertise within their vocation or 
studies.  Please contact the school if you have 
an outstanding past student in mind. 
 

Forster Beach Bash  
Forster Beach Bash will be held on Sat, 7 & 
Sun, 8 December on Forster Beach.  Enter 
online at www.beachbash.com.au  There are 
events for all ages and abilities.  All details and 
a short film of what 
it looks like are on 
the site.   
 
 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
 

Practicum Students Visit our School 
Welcome to Natalie Turner who is teaching 
with Ms Williams (2W) and Shelby Matthews 
who is teaching with Ms Godfree (2/3G). 
These two trainee teachers will be at our 
school for four weeks. 
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Enlighten Education 
This workshop was held at school last week for Year 5 
and 6 girls. Today we received the evaluations the 
girls wrote which were just incredible! Obviously the 
girls found the discussions so helpful and enjoyable 
and exactly what they need. There were three 
sessions on the day covering self-esteem, friendship 
and body image. The presenter was wonderful. My 
sincere thanks to Mel Shoesmith for her coordination 
of this event and to the P and C for their support. 

 

Planning for 2014 
Staff members are currently involved in reviewing all 
the information we have about how our school is going. 
We look at all sorts of data including reading levels, 
Naplan results, spelling ages etc as well as information 
from the surveys we have conducted. This helps us 
decide what we need to continue next year and what 
we might need to change or stop doing altogether.  

 

At the moment one area we are looking at is Spelling. 
We have Spelling test scores for all grades as well as 
information about the children’s attitude to spelling.  
 

We asked students in Years 3-6: 
Do you like spelling? 
Are you good at spelling? 
Have you improved this year? 
 

We are also spending time talking with teachers about 
how they teach spelling and what resources they use. 
This information will help us decide what we need to 
do in 2014. 
 

Attendance 
As the year rapidly draws to a close please continue to 
focus on children being at school every day. There is 
still a lot of learning happening in classrooms as well as 
end of year assessments. Unless sick, children should 
be at school every day. Thank you for your support. 

 

Kerry Tulloch 
Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PACIFIC PALMS PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
14 November 2013 

 
 

“Your safe and caring community school” 
  

www.pacificpal‐p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

 

  ISSUE 11 | TERM 4 | WEEK 6 

 

 RESPECT IS THE KEY  WWW.PACIFICPAL-P.SCHOOLS.NSW.EDU.AU 4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PACIFIC PALMS PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
14 November 2013 

 
 

“Your safe and caring community school” 
  

www.pacificpal‐p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

 

  ISSUE 11 | TERM 4 | WEEK 6 

 

 RESPECT IS THE KEY  WWW.PACIFICPAL-P.SCHOOLS.NSW.EDU.AU 5 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PACIFIC PALMS PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
14 November 2013 

 
 

“Your safe and caring community school” 
  

www.pacificpal‐p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

 

  ISSUE 11 | TERM 4 | WEEK 6 

 

 RESPECT IS THE KEY  WWW.PACIFICPAL-P.SCHOOLS.NSW.EDU.AU 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


